FINAL MINUTES
Salem Parks and Recreation Commission

Minutes of Meeting

Date and Time:
Tuesday. January 16, 2018, 6:45 P.M.
Meeting Location:
Dining Room, 5 Broad St.
Members Present:
Bob Callahan, Chris Burke, Amy Everitt, James Shea

Also Present:
Trish O’Brien, Joe Candelaria
Clerk:
Kathleen Fitzgerald
Meeting Called to Order
Bob Callahan calls the meeting to order at 6:45 P.M. 

New Business
Approval of Minutes of the meeting on December 19, 2017.   Amy Everitt moves to approve, seconded by Chris Burke and unanimously passes.
First on the Agenda:

The appointment of a new President.  James Shea was appointment, seconded by Chris Burke and passes unanimously.

Chris Burke nominated Amy Everitt as Vice President.  James Shea seconded and passes it unanimously.

Next on the Agenda Chrissy Kenney, HAWC Development Manager, regarding the Walk for HAWC on May 12, 2018.

Bob Callahan stated that this has been an ongoing event and that there are no issues and makes a motion to approve; seconded by Amy Everitt and passes unanimously.
Chris Burke stated that the Board appreciated the Profit & Loss statement provided.

Next were Rosemary O’Connor and Pat Foley regarding the K9 Golf Tournament at Olde Salem Greens.  James Shea asked about the date for this event and was advised by Pat Foley that they were looking at June 4, 2018 and stated that the date was cleared through Paul.

Bob Callahan makes a motion for approval, seconded by Chris Burkes and passes unanimously.

Chris Burke asked about the sign at Mack Park.  Rosemary stated they were working on it with the Planning Board and had an email from Patty Kelleher regarding this. 
James Shea inquired whether there was a current financial statement which Pat Foley stated was on the back of the application but that he would get a better break down.  James Shea stated that they were trying to get a balance sheet.
Next James Shea stated that the Board should take a vote on the North Shore Pride event scheduled for June 23, 2018.  Chris Burke makes a motion to approve, seconded by Amy Everitt and passes unanimously.
Revenue Reports:   This was skipped as Trish O’Brien advised they were unavailable.
Old Business:  None
There was much discussion concerning the golf course.   Chris Burke stated that there was skepticism regarding the golf cart path and asked if that was considered maintenance or a new project.
Bob Callahan advised that the course was originally made as a walking course and that golf carts have only been used for the last fifteen (15) years.  The argument could be made that the money being spent would be on new construction and therefore qualifies.  Trish O’Brien advised that we should be able to get the money.  James Shea clarified that the money was to build new golf paths and not to repair old ones.

Discussion ensued regarding the proposed Field/Court & Facility Permit Policy.  Trish O’Brien thanked Joe Candelaria for the work and research done to compile this policy and stated that with the policy they were trying to be fair and consistent and allow for the City to get some kind of revenue.
James Shea asked about the work put in to prepare this policy.  Trish O’Brien stated there were lots of emails, telephone calls, etc. and advised that they were sending out appropriate permit applications and then reviewing them and following up with the applicants about the details.  There is a lot of communication upfront, checking calendar schedules and depending on the event, putting it on the Park & Rec. Agenda.  Once approved, the administrative fee is collected and final instructions sent out.  Then it is necessary to check the condition of the venue and make sure the applicant has everything that is needed, i.e. electricity.  At the end of the event the park needs to be checked to make sure it is left as it was found, trash has been picked up, barriers removed.  There is also communication with the police and DPW and insurance certificates checked.
James Shea asked if the fees to be charged were to recoup some of the administrative fees and also stated that these fees are still considered low and that we were still losing money.  Trish O’Brien stated that there were some groups that were very upfront with their financials and other groups who thought it was none of our business.
There was discussion about permits required for events/use as opposed to what is considered to be a “pick-up” game.  A ‘pick-up” is considered someone who meets at a field every week and they would not need a permit.  If a permit is applied for and granted, that takes precedence over a “pick-up” event.
James Shea stated he would like the Field/Court & Facility Permit Policy approved now.  A motion is made by Amy Everitt to approve, seconded by Chris Burke and passes unanimously.  The policy would be sent to the legal department for review.
Chris Burke asked about the revolving fund.  Trish O’Brien advised that the funds will go into field maintenance without going to the City Council so that we would have much easier access to the funds.

Joe Candelaria asked if the Board wanted to discuss vendor fees or save for a later date.  Bob Callahan stated that he did not know whether the Park & Rec or City Council passed the ordinance regarding fees.

James Shea requested a motion be made to accept the fee schedule.  Bob Callahan makes a motion, seconded by Chris Burke and passes unanimously.

James Shea asked Joe Candelaria why all these groups (like Beverly and Waltham) come to Salem for events.  Joe advised that the biggest reason is because it is free and James Shea stated that we needed to recoup some money for the City.

James Shea asked what other towns do and Joe Candelaria advised that they charge for field use, electricity and any city services.  Trish O’Brien stated that she thought the fees proposed were very reasonable and James Callahan agreed.

There was then discussion regarding damage from the existing storm to the pier at Salem Willows and it was decided to put in an insurance claim.
A motion to adjourn is made by James Callahan and seconded by Chris Burke and unanimously passes.
The meeting ended at 7:25 P.M.

Respectfully Submitted, 
Kathleen Fitzgerald, Clerk
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